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 8NORTH WAGGA 
NORTH WAGGA PUBLIC 
SCHOOL 

 

Building a Culture of Excellence 

: 6921 3533      : 54 Hampden Ave, North Wagga Wagga 

: www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au   : northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
What’s on at NWPS…… 
 Thursday  28th November Year 5 2020 Captain Speeches 2.10pm in the hall 
 Tuesday 3rd December  WWHS Year 6 to Year 7 Transition Day 
 Tuesday  3rd December  Stage 2 Christmas Party- Junee Pool 
 Wednesday  4th December  P & C Christmas Party, 6pm at Thirsty Crow 
 Wednesday  11th December  Presentation Night – WWHS Jock Currie Hall 6pm 
 Thursday  12th December  Helpers Thank You Morning Tea, 11am in the hall 
 Friday  13th December  ANT Concert – St Vinnies Xmas Appeal 
 Monday  16th December Year 6 Farewell Assembly 10am 
 Tuesday 17th December  Years K-2 ‘Addams Family Movie’ Forum 6 

http://www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

As we approach the end of the year, it gets very busy with the entire end of year events and activities. It is very important 

that we all keep up to date with these happenings and the information that is needed. We regularly send home notes 

with students – so please check school bags, even when they say they do not have any notes! Extra notes are always 

available at the school office. It is important that you are aware of events by reading through the newsletter, Facebook 

and the School App. 

One such note was sent home last week, with some of our students receiving an invitation to attend the Proud and Deadly 

Awards. These awards are presented in partnership between the Department of Education and our local Aboriginal 

Education Consultative Group (AECG) in celebration and recognition of the achievement and excellence of Aboriginal 

students from Kindergarten to Year 12 in Public Education. The award ceremony was held today at the Wagga Wagga 

Civic Theatre. 

I would like to remind students to have their awards to their classroom teacher by tomorrow. On Thursday, we will have 

a K-6 assembly starting at 2:10pm. This will be our last assembly for the year, and it will be held in conjunction with the 

Year 5 Captain’s Speeches. 

Yesterday we had some extremely tired, but exhilarated 

students and teachers back at school after their performances 

at the School Spectacular in Sydney.  School Spec will air on our 

televisions on the evening of the 7th December, at 7pm on 

Channel 7.  We are very proud of everyone’s efforts that helped 

get our dancers there, as well as the amazing support and 

supervision that Miss Saddler and Mrs Hilton provided over 

many months and around the clock last week. Thank you, well 

done everyone! 

If you are someone from our school community who has helped 

our students in anyway over the past year, we are greatly 

looking forward to sharing a cuppa with you on Thursday 12th  

December at our Helpers’ Morning Tea in our school hall. If you 

have helped in the classroom, canteen, at sporting carnivals, 

with our gardens, as a P & C representative, with fundraising, 

special projects, excursions, library or in some other fashion we 

would love to thank you for all your assistance.  We look 

forward to seeing you there. 

Have a fabulous week! 

Trudy Standley 

Acting Principal 
 

HELPERS MORNING TEA 
 

 
 

H You’re Invited! 

Helpers Thank You Morning Tea 

Thursday 12th December  

at 11am 



e you  

P & C CHRISTMAS PARTY 

 

 
 

ST VINNIES CHRISTMAS APPEAL / ANT CONCERT/ WATER PLAY AFTERNOON Friday 13th December 

On this day children are asked to bring in a Christmas 
goodie or non-perishable grocery item eg. Biscuits, soft 
drinks, long life items, kids’ snacks, Christmas 
cake/pudding, lollies, chips, tin food etc to be donated to 
St Vincent de Paul Society for their Christmas Food 
Appeal.  Food will be then distributed to families less 
fortunate than ourselves to help them have a happy 
Christmas too! 
Students can wear Christmas clothes and bring in a 
Christmas goodie to donate! 
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ANNUAL Amazing New Talent (ANT) 
CONCERT 

WEEK 9, Friday 13th December  
9.30am - 12pm 

Students can wear casual clothes on 
the day. 

Special guest appearance by  
“Harry Dude”! 

 
Students welcome to perform an act, 

dance to music, sing, play  an 
instrument, do magic, comedy or skit. 

 
Students need to provide own music, 

Ipods welcome. 
 

Entry forms from your classroom 
teacher. 

Families are welcome to come and be 
part of the audience. 



 
 

PEER SUPPORT 
During Peer Support children will discuss how to communicate their feelings and needs to others. 
The children will discuss skills they use when participating in a variety of activities. When children 
understand they already have many of the skills needed to succeed, they can feel more confident 
when trying something new. 
Encourage your child to remember the skills they have used in one activity when trying 
something new. Also encourage your child to communicate their feelings and needs. 

  

 

LETTER TO PROFESSOR GRAEME CLARK 
3/4 Purple wrote letters to Professor Graeme Clark - inventor of the cochlear implant.  
In 1964 Professor Graeme Clark invented the cochlear implant.  It took 5 years to 
finish so he completed it in 1969.  It was his deaf father that made him come up with 
the idea of the cochlear implant. 
The cochlear implant helps deaf people hear.  Today people are still buying the 
cochlear implant. 3/4 Purple wanted to thank him for helping all people to feel equal. 
  
Report by Lottie Cattle 

 
CANTEEN NEWS 
Wednesday 27th November: Jenny Chobdzynski 
Friday 29th November: Carol Mulley, Kylie Burns, Help needed(12-2) 
4 December: Jane Chobdzynski 
6 December: Kirsty Barby, Angela Henderson, Help needed(12-2) 

SUSHI – FRIDAYS ONLY 

Please place your child’s sushi order and payment by Thursday morning to the  

the school office. 

Cost - $3 for 1 or $5 for 2    

As we are losing some of our very valuable canteen helpers, with their children going to 

high school , the canteen is needing some new canteen helpers for 2020.  

If you can spare any time please contact  

Jane Chobdzynski on 0409926836. 

Please remember the CANTEEN CAN NOT OPERATE WITHOUT VOLUNTEERS!! 
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STAGE 2 END OF YEAR CELEBRATION 
Next Tuesday, 3rd December, Stage 2 will be travelling to Junee Pool 

for their end of year celebration. The day will be full of fun! Junee 

Aquatic Centre is a beautiful facility with two pools under cover and 

a water slide. There is a shallow pool area for those who are not 

confident in the water. Students will be provided with a BBQ lunch 

and the canteen will be open for snacks and ice blocks. Permission 

notes have been sent home today. Please ensure both the 

permission note and swimming permission are returned by this 

Friday 29th November. Sorry about the late notice. If financial 

assistance is required please don’t hesitate to contact Mrs 

Standley, as per information sent out today. 

We are looking forward to our end of year celebration. 

Mrs Johnson 

 

NOTES TO BE RETURNED 
STAGE 3 ARABIAN NIGHTS - Permission note and $5 payment due Friday 29th November 
YEAR 6 to YEAR 7 TRANSITION - Permission note due Thursday 28th November  
K-2 END OF YEAR MOVIE - Permission note and $13 payment due Friday 29th November 
GREEN 2020 SWIMMING CARNIVAL NOTE - Permission note and $6 payment due Friday 13th December 
YELLOW 2020 SWIMMING CARNIVAL NOTE/ EXTRA INFORMATION - Signed and returned by Friday 13th December 
STAGE 2 CHRISTMAS PARTY - Permission note and $13.50 payment due Friday 29th November 
 

COLLECTING STUDENT PROCEDURES 
If you  need to take your child out for an appointment or leaving early for family circumstances, we require all parents to 
come to the office first. The office staff will then issue a note through the school attendance system. This note is then 
given to the classroom teacher. It is requested appointments be made out of school hours, whenever possible. 
Thankyou. 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

28 days till Santa 

The countdown is on! 


